Brook Lane Surgery
Patient Reference Group

Minutes of Meeting 14th September 2011 

In attendance:

Carolyn Hill

Practice Manager at Brook Lane Surgery

Michele Sharpe

Carol Shires

Tracey Plumridge

Adam Prebble

Steve Hill

Rosemary Bonham-Smith

Apologies:

Pauline Elliott

Jill Durnell

1. Welcome & Introductions

Carolyn welcomed all present to the meeting.  Everyone was asked to introduce themselves.

2. Adoption of Constitution
The proposed constitution had been previously distributed and was formally adopted.

3. Nomination and Election of Officers

Michele offered to be the first Chairman of the Patient Reference Group (PRG).  Carol volunteered for the post of secretary and Rosemary offered to chair the meetings that Michele couldn’t attend although did not want to formally take on the Vice Chairman’s role.

It was not thought necessary to elect a treasurer at this time.

General approval that the constitution only allowed for a maximum three year term in office was expressed.
4. Purpose and Objectives of the PRG
Carolyn outlined the reasons for setting up a PRG.
Its primary purpose is to improve communication between the practice and its patients to ensure that we are providing the service patients should be able to expect.

Through surveys and other methods the practice can take feedback from their patients and work in partnership to develop services in future.
Membership of the Brook Lane Surgery PRG is only open to registered patients of the practice and the PRG should strive to adequately represent the population it serves.

The practice is very supportive of this development, and looks forward to working with the group.
It was broadly agreed that bi‐monthly meetings would be appropriate, though more frequent meetings could be arranged if appropriate.
The brooklanesurgery.co.uk website and the notice board in the waiting room will be used for communicating the workings of the PRG to the patients.

5. Hampshire Health Record
Carolyn outlined the purpose of the Hampshire Health Record.

The Local Medical Council, NHS Hampshire, Southampton and Portsmouth are currently undergoing a consultation looking into the consent model for access to the Hampshire Health Record (HHR) to include implied consent in certain circumstances. The intention is to improve care through improved access to health records, it is envisaged that this will assist both GPs and Outpatient Consultants, and needs to be aligned with existing patient publicity initiatives to ensure patients know how to opt out if they wish.

Under the current explicit consent model patients are required to give their explicit consent to a clinician prior to accessing the HHR. This new proposal is to allow a registered medical practitioner access to a patient’s HHR before they meet the patient as long as they meet ALL of the following criteria:

1. They have a duty of care for the patient, i.e. the patient is registered with their practice, or has been referred to their clinical team. 

2. Reasonable steps have been taken to inform the patient about the HHR, i.e. for a GP this involves displaying posters and leaflets in the surgery waiting area, and referring to HHR on the practice website. For hospitals this involves reference to the HHR in the appointment letter. It must be clear how a patient may opt out.

3. When the clinician has viewed the record every endeavour will be made at the next consultation to inform the patient that they have looked at their HHR. 
Carolyn will invite Toby Cave, the Project Manager for Primary Care who is working with practices on this issue, to the next meeting of the PRG.
6. Phlebotomy (blood taking) in the Western Wards

The situation with regard to blood taking locally was discussed.  All agreed that the service remains poor despite the advent of blood taking in the new Fareham Community Hospital.

The appointment/cancellation line is often not answered and when you do get through, there is often a long wait for an appointment.

Carolyn explained that this is an area where the PRG really can influence the local service.

It was generally thought that patients want the blood taking service to be provided within the surgery setting.

7. The potential closure of the Locks Road Surgery and it’s likely impact

Carolyn explained that no final decision had yet been taken by the Primary Care Trust (PCT) with regard to Locks Road Surgery’s wish to close the surgery in Locks Road and transfer its business to their Whiteley surgery.
Carolyn is due to meet with the PCT on Friday 30th September to discuss this issue and will report back to the group at the next meeting.

AOB
Michelle explained the need for the PRG to distribute their first survey in the near future and various ways of achieving this to maximum effect were discussed.  Carolyn will order the questionnaire we have used in past years.  Adam suggested that we have a prize to encourage patients to complete the questionnaire.  This suggestion was warmly received.
Carol was concerned that there wasn’t any alcohol gel by the touch screen check-in monitor.   Carolyn will rectify this oversight.

Date of next meeting
Wednesday 19th October, 18:30 at Brook Lane Surgery

